St. Veronica Athletic Boosters

JANUARY 8, 2020

7:00 - 8:30 pm at PMC

PRAYER

DMO DISCUSSION and PLANNING (BRANDON HEFFERNAN, DORALYNN OSBORNE)- 5 weeks until event

- NBN all set
- Girls are struggling to fill bracket spots
- Reviewed sponsorships
- We still need to continue working on recruiting other sponsorships
- Dave will create SignUp Genius created once he has schedule from Brandon and we'll send out as soon as we can
- Andy will ask James Garvin about taking pictures again
- Games on Thursdays/Fridays are tight with play practice ending at 5:00
- Food
 - o Pizza Friday
 - o BBQ Saturday
 - Subs Sunday
 - Drinks Andy will provide drinks
- T-Shirts Doralynn will be ordering, will order less from last year
- Trophies are ordered
- Have the banner, and we can add the logos
- Andy has the sound figured out, Julie can help with music

GENERAL BUSINESS

8TH GRADE NIGHT – DECISION ON DATE BY GROUP

- We inquired with all teams regarding moving date, and there was a conflict for one family with the proposed move, so we have decided to keep the 8th grade recognition during DMO on the evening of the 15th
- Angie will coordinate the festivities

UPCOMING BOOSTER DECSIONS: OFFICER POSITIONS, BYLAW PROPOSALS

- Bylaw proposals are considered in February for vote in April any consideration of bylaws should be handled by Dave (VP)
- Officers with terms ending: VP, Boys AD, Parish Rep, Treasurer, Recording Secretary
- Nominations are made at the March meeting, vote at April meeting
- We will need to communicate about open positions after DMO and all need to be working to identify replacements for existing positions

SPRING SPORTS: BOYS VOLLEYBALL AND TRACK

- Boys Volleyball
 - Need to get volleyball registration out this week and close on Feb. 9th
 - We've received an email from IHM regarding partnering with them on some of the teams
 - o Practices can begin Feb. 17th
 - Games begin March 7th
 - Booster Fee/Registration Fee are both \$75 Laura will update and send flyer into Denise for newsletter, send to Angie to get printed
- Track
 - We've gotten a little bit of interest regarding track. We've had a few people indicate interest, but nobody has stepped up to volunteer to coach.
 - We do still have a good partnership with IHM to send kids to participate
 - Laura create a flyer that can be handed out about recruiting and coaching – See email that went out via email; deadline to January 26; send interest to Rob or Angie

OFFICE UPDATES:

ROB BUEHNER

 Basketball: Rob to remind coaches that they are not to contact league directly regarding rescheduling; any reschedules need to go through him to coordinate with league

ANGIE FORD

- Andy asked Angie to check with NBN regarding the kickback we're supposed to get if a student registers for a sport at NBN
- Girls basketball going well.
- Started search for coaches for girls volleyball for fall

DAVE HEILMANN

 We will not host any post-season basketball tournaments because of DMO.

MATT MCCONNELL

- Reminded everyone to make sure to check and count any money that is in the safe when doing hard close.
- For DMO we'll need to do separate tils for gate/concession

DAVE FRANTA

No updates

AARON HELLER

- Sending out weekly reminder to the coaches and Booster reps
- Hard Open put the kid candy up on the counter so they sell more
- Hard Closes any door stops left out in the hall are being taken, we need to pick them up and put them in servery

LAURA HANNAH

- Will make flyers for upcoming sports
- Update the football coordinators on Booster website
 - Mike Hager
 - Jarett Foster

JULIE BREM

Reviewed info from volleyball end of season surveys

ANDY EISER

- First SVTM Football meeting will take place next week with the new coordinators/reps from the participating schools
- IHM has also contacted us about consolidating more schools for football – might be something to happen in the future;
- Gym lights

- Light company has identified the location of the server as the issue or potentially a hardware issue
- They have moved the server temporarily, and it does seem to be resolving the issue
- The new code of conduct with the league has not been voted on yet, but will be soon.

ADJOURN

• Next Meeting Feb. 4th